
Welsh St Donats Community Hall Committee

Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 1st March 2012
Present:

Bill Fawcett – Acting Chair
Siân Vaughan

Graham Duffield

Gareth Kempson

Rhodri Traherne
1. Apologies

Apologies received from Sabine Kempson, Debbie Mills and Tina Lloyd.
2. Minutes
2.1. 
Minutes of the meeting held 1st December 2011

The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairperson.


3. Matters Arising
3.1 Cleaning of the Hall
(9.1)

Gareth advised the committee that the cleaners were not adequately cleaning the hall and they have now been replaced with a new cleaning company.

4. Finance Update 

Bill confirmed:

Account Balances

Current Account - £3,009.88
Money Manager Account - £14005.27
Monies Paid out
£12.40 – Bookseller (H&S Poster)
£254.51
- Aon Insurance

£238.77
- Flogas

£196.42 – Flogas

£171.28 – Swalec

£809.88 - Flogas

Income
£160.00 – Choir
£1260.00 – Abracadabra

£300.00 – Private Functions

5. Report by the Vale of Glamorgan 
Siân reminded the committee that two surveys, Energy Efficiency and Property Condition, were being carried out in Community Halls, commissioned by the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
Siân also remined the committee that the next meeting of the Community Associations is on the 1st March 2012,tonight, and starts at 7.00pm in the Barry Island Community Centre.

Siân also reminded the committee of the fast approaching deadlines for the available Grants.









ACTION All
6. Future Community  Events.

6.1. Queen Elizabeth – Diamond Jubilee – 2012

The committee were unsure if there would be enough interest for this event due to the holiday opportunity and other possible competing events. This was discussed and Gareth volunteered to sound out residents locally to establish if there was any support for hall function for this event. 


















ACTION GK
7. Community Communications

Community website 

http://www.welsh-st-donats-community.btck.co.uk
Due to the lack of committee members it was agreed that a note should be prepared for circulation in the community to appeal for more support.











ACTION GD

8. Hall Management Issues 

8.1. Grant Availability
Vale of Glamorgan Grants to Community and Voluntary Groups – Bill still to progress this item









ACTION BF
8.2. Kitchen Equipment Requirements
This item was not discussed in detail due to the absence of Tina and it was agreed that a working party would be arranged to meet in the hall and assess what we have and identify additional requirements. Graham to email Tina and seek to arrange a meeting at the hall next week.
ACTION GD


8.3. Registration of the Communities Association with the Charities Commission.
This item still to be deferred until we have improved our committee membership as committee members are in effect the managing trustees.
      








ACTION GD


8.4. Piano  

It was previously agreed that, following comments from user groups, the piano is not really required, although an examination of the piano has confirmed that it is functional if kept in dryer conditions. This was discussed and Gareth agreed to arrange removal of the Piano to be stored at his home for the time being, and the committee agreed and were also in agreement for the it to be “adopted” by Gareth if it proved to be in acceptable working order. 


















ACTION GK

8.5. Notice Boards
Debbie confirmed that she had no objection to the “Official” notice board being positioned at the site of the existing board. Debbie did, however, request that consideration be given to avoiding the need for drawing pins in view of the Nursery use. Still to be resolved.




















ACTION GD

8.6. Damp in Disabled Toilet


Damp check did not show existence of damp, so it was agreed that re-decorating could be arranged.





      








ACTION GD

8.7. Booking Secretary

Sabine is continuing to fulfil the role as booking secretary, but due to commitments with a young family, Gareth has volunteered to serve on the committee and was duly co-opted.
9. AOB


9.1. Karate Club

Gareth advised the committee that he had received a request from the Karate Club for some storage facility and had enquired if they could have a key for the Referees Changing room for that purpose. Siân was not in agreement for that facility to be used for storage, so the committee discussed options and agreed to look at all alternatives including a storage container.








ACTION All
9.2.  Cricket Pitch

Gareth also advised the committee that he had received an enquiry from a cricket club for the hire of the cricket pitch and changing rooms. It was agreed that the hire of the cricket pitch would need to be referred to the Vale of Glamorgan Council as they own and maintain the field. If this was agreed then we would need notice to ensure that the changing room facilities were re-instated and some items in storage relocated.








ACTION VOG/ALL 
10.  Date and Time of Next Meeting

The next meeting is to be at 16.00pm on Friday 13th April 2012.
Minutes agreed as true and accurate record of the meeting

Signed
……………………………………………………………………………………………

Date
………………………………………………………………………………………………
